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September 15, 2021 
 
Parent/Guardians and Community Members, 
 
This morning, September 15, we were notified that a member of the varsity football team has tested 

positive for COVID 19. Based on the Health Department’s contact tracing protocols/mandates, we 

have nearly 20 varsity football players who have entered a mandatory 10-day quarantine period by 

the Oswego County Health Department. After conferring with Superintendent Colabufo and Coach 

Matteson we have determined that we cannot safely proceed with our scheduled football game and 

senior night festivities scheduled for this Friday night against CBA. With so many players out on 

quarantine, it would not be safe to play a game with so few players. Although we are very 

disappointed in this development, we are happy to be able to reschedule the senior night festivities to 

the October 8 game against Carthage, which will also serve as our homecoming game. Our coaches 

and players will remain steadfast in overcoming this latest setback and look forward to your support 

as we continue our season next week at Fulton. 

 

As always, please feel free to contact our office with any questions. 

Jamie Grimshaw 
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